	PART 1 (OPEN TO THE PUBLIC)
	ITEM NO. 17




REPORT OF THE AUDIT AND ACCOUNTS COMMITTEE



Title:  

Feedback from the meeting held 24 September 2009

Recommendations: 
The committee approved the representation letter on behalf of the council.

 The committee 

1. authorised the changes to the statement of accounts outlined

2. authorised the committee chair to sign the statement of responsibilities in the statement of accounts

3. authorised the committee chair to sign the letter of representation

4. delegated authority to the City Treasurer to agree any further late changes to the statement should they be required, to be subsequently reported to the committee chair for approval.

The committee requested:
That a further report on Think Efficiency risk be provided at the next meeting

That a progress report on Safeguarding risk be provided in 12 months time
 

That a detailed breakdown of members’ expenses and reimbursements be published on the Council’s website.
It was agreed that members should be provided with an awareness session on “Use of Resources” at a future meeting of the committee.


EXECUTIVE SUMMARY:

This report informs Members of the matters considered by Audit and Accounts Committee at its meeting on 24 September, 2009. 
The issues considered were:- 

1. Risk Management, with a particular focus on Safeguarding and Think Efficiency
2. External Audit progress report
3. Annual Governance report
4. Audit of 2008/09 statement of accounts
5. Regulation of Investigatory Powers Act
6. Internal Audit output report
7. Completed investigations
8. Report from the previous meeting.

BACKGROUND DOCUMENTS:
Reports to Audit and Accounts Committee 24 September, 2009, can be found on SOLAR 


ASSESSMENT OF RISK: 
Risk is minimised through the regular monitoring and reporting of exceptional items

	


SOURCE OF FUNDING:

Not applicable

	


LEGAL ADVICE OBTAINED:
Not applicable 

	


FINANCIAL ADVICE OBTAINED: Not applicable

	


CONTACT OFFICER:  Peter Kidd, Senior Scrutiny Support Officer Tel: 793 3322  
E-mail: peter.kidd@salford.gov.uk 


WARD(S) TO WHICH REPORT RELATE(S):
All


KEY COUNCIL POLICIES:
    
Internal Audit Policy / Strategy
Risk Management


DETAILS

Risk management update
At the previous meeting members had requested a focus on the risk management action plans in relation to Safeguarding and Think Efficiency.

Linda Clegg, Assistant Director, Safeguarding, explained that phase 2 of the safeguarding improvement plan was now being delivered, with a particular focus on integrating services for Looked After Children (LAC), with staff being located together at Turnpike House. 

Services for children in need would soon be based with locality teams, providing a package of support from a range of services in an holistic way. This would also allow the LAC team to focus on child protection and children in care.
The improvement programme was scrutinised on a monthly basis, with challenge from the Leader and Chief Executive through the Safeguarding Improvement Board.
Linda confirmed that a promotion of the locality teams’ services was planned in the near future. 

Recent government guidance had proved helpful in speeding up court proceedings, for example in respect of child adoption.

Linda was requested to bring a further update in 12 months time.

Andrew Pringle, Programme Manager, Think Efficiency, reminded members of the aims and objectives of the Think Efficiency programme and updated them on progress in the delivery phase. This included governance arrangements and the reporting of risk through One Council Management Team, Corporate Management Team and Budget and Efficiency Working Group, as well as reporting through Scrutiny.
Trackers to aid financial monitoring would be completed next month.

In response to a question about staff morale, Andrew outlined the ongoing involvement of human resources and the trades unions within the process and the methods of communication with staff, including 1 to 1s, as well as briefing notes and a question and answer section on the intranet.

It was agreed that the committee would receive a further update once the tracking process had been completed, so members could be assured that the programme was on line to deliver the agreed targets.

It is important that the efficiencies are delivered in practice as this impacts on the Council’s use of resources assessment.
The Head of Accountancy and Exchequer confirmed that savings had been allocated across directorates and were being monitored accordingly.

A further update would be provided at the next meeting of the committee, once the trackers had been completed.

External audit progress report
Tommy Rooney, Audit Commission, gave a progress report on the agreed programme of 
work for 2008/09. The progress remains on track.
Annual Governance Report

 Mick Waite, Audit Commission, went through in detail this report, which summarised the findings from the 2008/09 audit. They outlined the key findings and issues for consideration from the 2008/09 audit. This would inform the committee of any required adjustments to the financial statements before approval. The committee were also required to approve the representation letter on behalf of the council, before the Audit Commission issued their opinion, value for money conclusion and audit closure. 

In respect of the financial statements, there were no material errors. At the time of issuing the report, there were queries to be resolved regarding the provision for equal pay claims and confirmation from the audit of Salix Homes.
Members’ attention was drawn to a number of adjusted misstatements. Due to an arithmetical error, council dwellings fixed assets had been significantly overstated.

At the time of writing the report, the estimated amount for provision for the costs of settling equal pay claims was still to be agreed. It was confirmed in the meeting that the figure had been revised down, with the addition of a new contingent liability note.
There were no unadjusted misstatements.

There was also a request by the Audit Commission that the Director’s foreword should refer to “planned”, rather than “projected” savings.
The overall Use of Resources score was 3. This would feed into the authority’s organisational assessment as part of the Comprehensive Area Assessment.

The KLOE 1.3 score would be reduced from 3 to 2 as a result of the adjustments referred to above. This would not impact on the score for the managing finances theme.
It was agreed that members should be provided with an awareness session on “Use of Resources” at a future meeting of the committee.

 In response to a question, the District Auditor said that the award of a level 4 score would relate to exemplar performance where excellence and innovation were demonstrated. There were very few councils that had been awarded level 4 and no police or health organisations.
Report of the City Treasurer – audit of 2008/09 statement of accounts
The Head of Accountancy and Exchequer, Geoff Topping, reported that there had been a very robust audit of the accounts which had given a level of assurance. The accounts had been adjusted accordingly, but there had been no effect from the adjustments on the general fund balance.
In respect of the overstated fixed assets, accountants were bringing in controls to ensure such an error cannot occur again.
Tabled amendments were circulated to reflect the late adjustment to the equal pay provision, referred to in the auditor’s Annual Governance statement.

Members’ attention was drawn to a number of adjusted misstatements. There was a discussion about the changes to the method of calculating members’ allowances. Members of the committee were of the view that particularly in the current climate, there should be clarity about the value and types of reimbursements involved. If it was not accounting practice to include this information within the accounts, it is something that should be published in detail on the council’s website.
RIPA

Members were advised of the requirement to have a policy in place which controls the conduct of officers undertaking surveillance, complies with appropriate legislation and meets the requirements of the Office of Surveillance Commissioners.
Members asked a number of questions in relation to the number of times covert surveillance had been used previously; data protection issues; and the process of decision by the authorising officer.

Members approved the policy and procedures.

Internal audit progress report

Members were advised of the work undertaken by internal audit during April – August 2009 and the planned work for the third quarter.

Completed Investigations
Members were advised of the number of completed investigations during June – August and provided with a summary of common issues and themes arising.
Report from previous meeting
The report was agreed.
Date and time of next meeting
The next meeting will be held in January 2010, date and time to be confirmed.
	Councillor
	Jan 09
	April 09
	June 09
	Sept 09

	Cllr Macdonald
	√
	√
	√
	√

	Cllr Hinds
	√
	√
	√
	√

	Cllr K. Garrido
	√
	√
	√
	√

	Cllr J O’Neil
	√
	√
	A
	A

	Cllr Dawson
	√
	√
	A
	√

	Cllr Mullen
	n/a
	n/a
	A
	

	Cllr Boshell
	n/a
	n/a
	n/a
	A

	Rabbi Grant
	√
	√
	√
	√

	Mr Bannister
	√
	√
	√
	√


In attendance: 

Nikki Bishop, Head of Audit; Andrew Waine, Audit Manager; Cliff Peacock, Corporate Risk Manager; Gillian Cuerden, Principal Officer, Audit; David Smith, Principal Officer, Audit.
Mick Waite, District Auditor; Tommy Rooney
Geoff Topping, Head of Accountancy and Exchequer; Chris Hesketh, Principal Group Accountant
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